Ministry of Education Language Centre

Bishan Campus 11 Bishan Street 14 Singapore 579782 Telephone: (65) 6258 7794

Facsimile: (65) 6258 3913



Newton Campus 136 Cairnhill Road Singapore 229722 Telephone: (65) 6515 8320

Facsimile: (65) 6686 3560

23 March 2020

Suspension of Classes at MOELC from 23 March to 3 April 2020

Dear Parent,

As an additional precautionary measure by MOE, the resumption of programmes hosted in all centres will be delayed to Week 3 of Term 2. Please be informed that classes at MOELC will be suspended from Mon 23 March to Fri 3 April. Classes will resume on Mon 6 April.

Home-Based Learning

During the first 2 weeks of Term 2, the teachers will engage students through Home-Based Learning. Students will be required to log into the Student Learning Space (SLS) to revise content and complete assignments. Feedback will be given to students via SLS. If students require face-to-face consultations with their teachers, they may arrange for online consultations via Google Meet.

Continual Assessments (CAs)

Continual assessments (CAs) will be adjusted accordingly and students will be informed of the dates of assessment in due time.

Enhanced Precautionary Measures

MOELC has implemented enhanced precautionary measures, which are currently in place:

- Daily temperature taking, fixed exam-style seating in the classroom, staggered recess timings, assigned canteen seating, screening of visitors and increased sanitization of the premises.
- Students who exhibit flu-like symptoms, cough or fever will be made to go home.
- Students are not allowed to attend another class if they have missed the lesson for their assigned class to reduce inter-mingling of students.
- Parents who are picking up or dropping off their children can still enter the campus. However, parents will not be allowed to get out of their vehicle nor wait in our canteen for their children.

Students who are placed on LOA/SHN/HQO will not be allowed to attend lessons at MOELC. They can return to classes after their LOA/SHN/HQO period if they are well.

If you have any queries, please contact Mrs Annie Heng (Senior Teacher) at 62587794.

Regards,

MOE Language Centre